CAB Meeting Minutes
September 13, 2011

Meeting called to order by Chairperson Jennifer Schauble.

Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call:

Present: Matt Frangiosa, Tom Halfpenny, Captain John Hellebush, Jeff McCabe,
H. David Rassbach, Jennifer Schauble, LaVera Seymour, Sgt. Chuck Zadroga

Absent: Allen Pomerantz, Frank Rodrique, Erica Spott, Board Liason

First item of business:
Approval of April 12, 2011 minutes, unanimously approved.

General Discussion:
Captain Hellebush reports the department is in the process of potentially hiring 4
new officers. Captain explained the screening and hiring process.

The Upper Merion Police Department in conjunction with the Drug Enforcement
Administration (DEA) will once again host a prescription drug “Take Back”
campaign. This program provides the public an opportunity to surrender expired,
unwanted, or unused pharmaceutical controlled substances and other
medications for destruction. The date of this event has yet to be announced.

Sgt. Zadroga gave a presentation on the different weapons available to officers.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45



